

TREASURY DEPARTMENT

WASHINGTON

December 27, 1938.

Am Spindwich

Mr. Morris D. Waldman, Scoretary, The American Jewish Committee, 461 Fourth Avenue, New York, N.Y.

Dear Sir:

For Secretary Morganithau I am writing to addrowledge receipt of your letter of December 22nd, in which you refer to statements made by Father Charles E. Coughlin in a radio address delivered on November 27th.

I am enclosing a copy of a statement by the Chief of the United States Secret Service on the subject of Father Coughlin's references to the "American Secret Service."

Very truly yours,

Herbert E. Gaston Assistant to the Secretary.

Englosura.